

Town of Sudbury

Historical Commission

historical@sudbury.ma.us

Flynn Building 278 Old Sudbury Road Sudbury, MA 01776 978-639-3387 Fax: 978-443-0756

www.sudbury.ma.us/historicalcommission

December 30, 2020

USACE General Counsel US Army Corps of Engineers, NED 696 Virginia Road Concord, MA 01742-2751

RE: **FOIA Freedom of Information Request**: Eversource Sudbury-Hudson Transmission Reliability Project, Sudbury, Marlborough, Stow, and Hudson, MA: USACE File #NAE-2017-01406, MHC #RC.62384, EEA #15703

Attention: Alan R. Anacheka-Naseman, Sr. Project Manager/Ecologist, Regulatory Division, USACE- NED

Dear USACE General Counsel,

Thank you for providing the Sudbury Historical Commission with a digital copy of the project proponent's draft Memorandum of Agreement for the above named undertaking.

The Sudbury Historical Commission, as a NHPA Section 106 Consulting Party, hereby makes this new Freedom of Information request for a copy of (1) Eversource's November 8, 2018 Request for Permit Area Determination which is referenced in the draft Memorandum of Agreement and (2) a copy of the US Army Corps of Engineers' Permit Area Determination and cover letter.

The Commission requests that digital copies be provided.

Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Chris Hagger

Chair

Sudbury Historical Commission

CC:

John T. Eddins, ACHP Barbara Newman, USACE Brona Simon, SHPO MHC Jonathan Patton, MHC Sudbury Town Manager Sudbury Town Counsel Diana Warren

Vice Chair

Sudbury Historical Commission